

29516 Ellensburg Avenue Gold Beach, OR 97444

Phone: (541) 247-2003 Fax: (541) 247-9717 www.ccsd.k12.or.us Superintendent Tim Wilson twilson@ccsd.k12.or.us

Business Manager
Kristal Carpenter
kcarpenter@ccsd.k12.or.us

Board of Directors Kailey Clarno Luke Martinez Scott McNair Nancy Sorensen Andy Wright, Chair

March 20, 2020

Dear Central Curry School District 1 Students and Families,

This letter is to provide you with the most up to date information regarding the school closure that currently is in effect through <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>April 28</u>. We are all experiencing the challenges to everyday life that the corona virus pandemic is causing. As to the highest extent of our capabilities, the school district and its community partners will continue to implement services for our students and families. Just like the path of the virus, we are not completely sure of the extent of these services but we will update you as often as possible. Please refer to the district-approved Facebook pages or "School Closure Information" dropdown on the district's website at www.ccsd.k12.or.us or for the most up to date official news.

<u>Food Service</u>: Attached to this letter you will find the opportunity for families to sign up for home delivery. Volunteers and staff will be dropping off <u>FREE</u> breakfasts and lunches on Tuesdays and Fridays to your home. Complete the <u>required</u> form and return it to the district via email or drop-off sites as listed in the form. Meals will continue to be served at Riley Creek School on Monday-Friday from 10:00 - 12:30. A warm entrée grab and go lunch will be provided along with the next day's cold breakfast.

Education Service: We are in the final stages of planning the district's supplemental learning plans. Those plans will be announced right after spring break. Many teachers have already shared activities you can do at home. I anticipate those activities will expand. The announcement will include the delivery model such as online or work packets. Again, refer to the district web page as well as the approved Facebook pages for updates.

Wishing you good health and safety,

Tim Wilson Superintendent